
Our Mission Statement ï  

ñInspiring Change by following Jesusò 

Email: 
 saint.andrew@verizon.net   

Website: 
www.standrewsyorktown.com 

January  

 

Jan 3 9 a.m.  Zoom Service 

  10:30 a.m. Zoom Service 

Jan 4 7 p.m. Fundraising Committee 

Jan 7 7 p.m.  Life Commissions  

Jan 10 9 a.m.  Zoom Service 

  10:30 a.m. Zoom Service 

  Take down Christmas decorations  

Jan 13  7 p.m. Council Meeting 

Jan 14 7 p.m. Memorial Committee 

Jan 17  9 a.m.  Zoom Service 

  10:30 a.m. Zoom Service 

Jan 18 MLK day 

Jan  24 9 a.m.  Zoom Service 

  10:30 a.m. Zoom Service 

St Andrewôs Message 
Yorktown Heights NY 10598 

Phone: 914-962-9564 

Jan 2021 

mailto:saint.andrew@verizon.net
http://www.standrewsyorktown.com
https://www.eservicepayments.com/cgi-bin/Vanco_ver3.vps?appver3=Dc8dzPGn4-LCajFevTkh9Pj3tkt4uYWHbrRSKEQhvsMKPT7I0VXFlqLEVXuKWikNT11Itl7kHLccdaXEx0UWsbo7zqy-JU_UuLu19bUbJx3UwPMytl5PKHsYb3S1ArDlk0PpduXvnt8gXUeZjQYbnyxXHnSTB_DVRQGcSJ5A9XA=&ver=3
https://www.facebook.com/saintandrewslc/
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Your Prayers are requested for those:  
 

      

     

 

     

 

     

 

     

  

 

 

 

 

Rev. Paul Egensteiner  

 

 

 

Dr. Stephen J. and Jodi Swanson  

 

Hospitalized or recuperating  

Kitty Badalamenti  

James Byrne  

Joseph Knapp, Sr.  

Anne Latino  

Gus Hellman  

Patricia McGregor  

John McGuirk  

Robin Muller  

Nicole Safron  

Karen McIntyre  

Wrestling with long -term health issues  

Massimo Berardelli  

Bill & Joan Borkowsky  

Nancy Calandra  

Chuck Cassidy  

Andrea Cummings  

Alessandro Cuniberti  

Debbie Dubois  

Doug Dubois  

Joanna Falcone  

Judy Gordon  

Vivian Hyde  

Mike Lekhmus  

Roseann Lella  

Bill Hamm  

Karen Livingston Bernardo  

Mary Kay McNamee  

Helen OõBrien 

Lucille Oricchio  

Liz Prinz   

Anita Porter  

Edith Raspuzzi 

Samantha Shores  

John Smith  

Tony Susi 

Brad Wheeler  

Lisa Wheeler  

Carl Anderson Jr  

Facing lifeõs challenges 

Alyssa Billingsley 

Devon Crispell  

Dominic Enriguez  

Eric Enriguez 

Mark Graff, Jr. & Family  

Daniel King  

Paul Kristoffersen  
Sean and Sarah Prinz  

Ann Robertiello  

Joanne Sayler  

The Small Family 

Tom Tillistrand 

 

Mourning the passing of  

 Ernest Edwards   William Kuhr   

Restricted to home/nursing facilities  

Ed Gavard  Norlene McAuliffe  Mary Shepard    

Bishop  

Please call or email the office 

to place someone on or re-

move someone from the Prayer 

List.  

Residents of Jan Peek  

Randy Bacon  

Daniel Bendetti  

Brandon Cintron  

Paul Fosse Jr.   

Gregory Gonzalez  

Kenneth Holman  

Michael Lawless  

Randal Middleton  

Michael J. Tillistrand  

Alex Wood  

Jayson Zuluaga  

Serving in the Armed Forces  

Our Missionaries  
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PASTORõS MESSAGE 

Christmas 2020 
 King Herod instructed the wise 
men to go and search diligently for the 
Christ child. His motive was tainted but 
his instructions simple. We are told the 
same, from a pure motive, to go and 
search our world for signs of God among 
us, so that we can point out God to oth-
ers. My prayer for all of us at St. An-
drewôs is to search high and low so that 
we might not overlook God right under 
our noses. Merry Christmas family of St. 
Andrewôs! God has come, let us all re-
joice. So much about this year was im-
pacted by COVID, many of our regular 
activities have been altered. No matter 
our situation God continues to come into 
our world in large and small ways. 
Christmas is a time that we intentionally 
gather around the manager to hear and 
tell the story of God-with-us once again. 
Now it is our turn to join the shepherds to 
leave the manger and tell others that 
God has come.  
Looking Back 
 We were not able to offer the tradi-
tional Christmas offerings of St. An-
drews. This year has forced us ñout of 
the box.ò I happen to think we have met 
the challenges of 2020 very well. COVID 
shut us out of the building and OMS im-
ploded. The potential financial disaster 
that 2020 could have been, was avoided 
thanks to your faithfulness and willing-
ness to try new ways to share Godôs 
love. We went outside, we went online, 
we had drive through and remote com-
munion-through all of it, you offered your 
time, talents, and treasures. The words 
THANK YOU seem paltry. Jesus once 
said, ñWell done, good and faithful serv-
ant.ò Servants of God at St. Andrewôs, 
you have done 2020 very well!  
This year to share the Christmas Story, 
we undertook a project we have never 
done before, a Living Nativity. For two 

evenings in December over 40 volun-
teers took on roles portraying what the 
Christmas story may have looked like for 
visitors as they drove through three dif-
ferent scenes. We had about 100 car-
loads of visitors. Although we could not 
host in-person worship services the 
number of visitors to the Nativity was at 
least one full Christmas service.  Our 
online Christmas services were both at-
tended by about 40 connections. With 
most people participating online with 2 or 
more people in their homes, and most 
carloads at the nativity having more than 
one, this year our Christmas Services 
were the most attended in several years. 
To say this year has been overwhelming 
in both the work and the blessings, 
would be an understatement. We could 
not have pulled all this off without work-
ing together THANK YOU for your will-
ingness to dive in and try something 
new.  
Looking Ahead 
 We will continue to experiment with 
activities that raise both funds and 
friends. We will build on the successes 
of the Pumpkin Bash, the Produce Sale 
and the Living Nativity with movie nights, 
an online cooking class and some other 
surprising events. Thanks to some anon-
ymous donors we have a new camera 
which will improve our online service ex-
perience. That upgrade will happen in 
the next few weeks.  
 There has been some interest in 
renting out the space previously occu-
pied by the Montessori school. I am 
hopeful that one of the organizations that 
has reached out to us will continue on to 
occupancy. Please continue to pray for 
this possibility as the regular income is 
so very helpful to our financial wellbeing.   
  

See you on Sunday, Pastor Dave 
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Pastor 
Dave Dockweiler 

 
 

Council Members 2021 

 

Linda Bohlk ï President 

Judith Bailey-Hung ï VP 

Lynn Parliman ï Secretary 

David Hamm ï Treasurer 

 

Tim Clark 

Matthew Damrow 

Sue Epting 

Dominic Justo 

Kristine Kallesten 

Dora Morabito 

Rita Nehmzow 

Steve Scalzi 

Dale Sharp 

 

Financial Secretary  

Margaret Hauck 

 

Nominating Committee 

2021 

Venita Anderson 

Chuck Farrell 

Tim Gagliano 

Jeanette Mayer 

Andrea Rai 

Tony Susi  

CHURCH COUNCIL 

¶ The Semi-annual Congregational Meeting is 

scheduled for February 7, 2021.  Further details 

will be announced through email and during Sun-

day services.  This very important meeting is 

where the 2021 budget is presented for the con-

gregationôs review and approval. 

¶ Council recognizes and appreciates the special 

one-time large contributions that several mem-

bers have made to support St. Andrewôs ministry 

and mission.  Your generosity is a blessing! 

¶ Council is ever grateful to all the many volunteers 

who worked to make the drive through Living Na-

tivity a success -- from creating the scenery, nar-

ration, acting out the scenes, distributing the 

snacks and warm drinks, to setting up and tearing 

down everything!  Kudos to all, but especially to 

Pastor Dave, Matt Damrow, and Rich Morabito 

who spent countless hours orchestrating this 

event and bringing it to fruition! 

¶ December Outreach opportunities were over-

whelmingly supported by your monetary contribu-

tions!  Your generosity made this Christmas 

brighter for many people.  Thank you! 

 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ bƻǘŜǎ  
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Jan Peek Homeless Shelter 

A HUGE thank you to Lynn and Peter 

Parliman for preparing and delivering 

the whole meal (entree, sides and des-

sert) for the December meal for our 

friends at the Jan Peek Homeless Shel-

ter.  They are truly angels!!!  This out-

reach has been a favorite at St. An-

drew's for well over 40 years.  Please let 

me know if you would like to contribute 

in any way - a side dish, a dessert, de-

livering.  All help is appreciated and the 

residents are SO thankful.  Wishing all 

my angels and very Happy and Healthy 

2021!   

Kathy DeMaio 

Coordinator 

 

Holiday Angels Program 

Thank you!  Thank you!  Thank 

you!    Your generosity overwhelmed me 

this year!  Everyone gave so generously 

with the gift card drive that I filled all the 

boxes in a little over a week!  So I 

reached out to the coordinator of the 

program and asked for a second fami-

ly.  And you filled that up too!!!  It was 

my pleasure to deliver almost 50 gift 

cards to make two families' Christmas a 

little brighter during this difficult 

year.  Deborah Jackson (coordinator) 

emailed me this message:  "I am just so 

grateful   What a gift from you and your 

congregation to our community.''  I am 

assuming that during this difficult pan-

demic time that the need was even 

greater than in the past.  For that reason 

I am thanking you from the bottom of my 

heart.  This was a labor of love positive 

outcome.  THANK YOU!! 

 

Kathy DeMaio 

Service Group Co-leader 

A thank you note form Yorktown 

Head Start for the Thanksgiving gro-

cery gift cards. Thanks so much for 

all your generous contributions. 
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Gary Grossman (Angel Gabriel) telling 
Ellie Clark (aka Mary) the news that she 

is pregnant.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Behind the scenes with Ellie Clark 
and  Kayleigh Hung. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 In the beginning was  
 Candy Cane lane!  

The Living Nativity  


